
 

April 2021 

 
Dear Parents and Carers 

 
Please see the following information in regards to YouTube and the safeguarding in 

place.  

 
To ensure YouTube is as safe as possible, student accounts are set to ‘restricted’ 

mode, which limits what video’s students can see at a user policy level. We also turn 

the YouTube service on, so students are automatically signed into YouTube, this 

allows Staff to Whitelist videos that are appropriate for your domain but may 

otherwise be blocked, whilst also allowing staff to block any other videos, they feel 

may be inappropriate.  

  
Whilst we can’t guarantee some videos may not slip through the net, as the 

restricted/moderate settings are decided by YouTube, we have had only positive 

experiences of YouTube thus far. Our IT providers (Vital York Limited) support 

this, agreeing there has been very few and only minor issues with YouTube across 

the trust. 

 
YouTube is a fantastic learning tool and is used regularly to enhance and transform 

learning. In order to ensure it continues to be a beneficial tool, we teach a range of 

E-Safety skills and strategies across school, which are embedded within daily 

teaching and are reinforced through discrete lessons. These skills and strategies 

help children to better understand the positives and risks of using online services, 

including YouTube. To see the full coverage of our Digital Literacy (and E-Safety) 

learning, please see our website. 

  
Children also have access to a number of games, apps, websites and other resources, 

which can help inform them of the positives but also the dangers of YouTube (and 

other online services). 

  
For more information, please see our E-Safety Policy available on the Ebor Academy 

Trust website.  

  
Thank you. 

 

 
 Miss Woodward 

Head of School 
  



 

  

  

 


